
Volunteering	for	WECare	Worldwide	
	
Role:	Registered	Veterinary	Nurse		
	
Who	are	we?	
	
WECare	Worldwide	was	set	up	by	UK	vets	and	nurses	 in	2014	with	 the	aim	of	providing	veterinary	
care	to	animals	around	the	world	with	no	one	else	to	help	them.	We	decided	to	start	in	Sri	Lanka	and	
focus	mainly	on	dogs,	where	there	is	one	street	dog	for	every	eight	people,	and	animal	welfare	laws	
are	pretty	much	non-existent.	Veterinary	standards	and	 facilities	are	poor	and	 injuries	and	 illnesses	
are	extremely	advanced.	
Here	 at	 WECare,	 we	 believe	 in	 providing	 the	 highest	 possible	 standards	 in	 often	 challenging	 and	
limiting	conditions,	whilst	demonstrating	a	high	level	of	compassion	at	all	times.	Most	of	the	dogs	in	
Sri	Lanka	have	never	experienced	affection	or	love	and	we	feel	that	providing	this	is	an	important	part	
of	our	role.	
We	are	a	passionate,	driven	team	who	aim	to	go	the	extra	mile	at	all	times	and	provide	sustainable	
solutions	for	the	issues	facing	the	animals	of	Sri	Lanka.		
The	 SL-based	WECare	 consists	 of	 one	UK	 vet,	 one	 local	 vet,	 an	RVN,	 an	operations	manager	 and	a	
local	veterinary	assistant.	We	usually	have	volunteers	on	top	of	this	core	team	and	try	to	provide	a	
fun	and	rewarding	experience	for	all	involved.	
	
What	do	we	do?	
	
WECare	focus	on	3	main	areas-	
	

1. CNVR	(mass	neutering	and	vaccination	programmes)	
2. Individual	treatments	
3. Education	

	
We	 aim	 to	 carry	 out	 CNVR	 programmes	 once	 every	 2	months,	 lasting	 between	 5	 and	 8	 days.	 The	
programmes	 take	 place	 within	 the	 communities,	 under	 tents	 and	 we	 average	 60	 neuters,	 90	
vaccinations	and	20	individual	treatments.	They	are	busy	12	hour	days	but	extremely	rewarding	and	
good	fun!	
When	we	 are	 not	 doing	 CNVR	 programmes,	 we	 are	 based	 at	 the	WECare	 Hospital	 (very	 flattering	
term!)	where	we	 carry	out	 inpatient	 treatments	 and	daily	 visit	 rounds.	Most	of	 the	 cases	 seen	 are	
extremely	 advanced	 and,	with	 only	 very	 basic	 equipment	 and	 facilities,	 you	 should	 be	 prepared	 to	
think	outside	of	the	box	and	use	initiative.		
Our	 education	 programmes	 are	 delivered	 in	 primary	 schools,	 community	 centres	 and	 government	
veterinary	 facilities.	 They	 focus	 heavily	 on	 responsible	 animal	 ownership,	 community	 dog	 care	 and	
improving	basic	veterinary	standards.	The	sessions	are	currently	delivered	by	Dr	Janey	and	a	Singhala-
speaking	volunteer,	but	we	would	love	incoming	volunteers	to	take	over	this	role	as	we	feel	you	have	
a	lot	to	give	in	terms	of	variation	of	knowledge	and	enthusiasm	for	animal	welfare.		
	
What	would	your	role	be?	
	
As	a	volunteer	nurse,	your	role	will	be	very	varied	and	fulfilling.	If	you	are	attending	during	CNVR	then	
you	 will	 be	 monitoring	 the	 anaesthetic	 of	 around	 30	 dogs	 per	 day,	 as	 well	 as	 assisting	 with	 the	
provision	of	treatments	for	all	sick	and	injured	animals.	
Ketamine	and	xylazine	TIVA	is	administered	in	the	field,	which	is	something	you	will	get	used	to	very	
quickly.	As	always,	monitoring	is	key	and	our	permanent	nurse	will	be	there	to	guide	you	every	step	of	
the	way.		
We	 see	 a	 huge	 number	 of	maggot	 wounds,	 RTA’s,	 TVT’s,	 skin	 disease	 and	 burn	 injuries.	We	 have	
SOP’s	in	place	for	all	scenarios	and	guidance	will	be	provided,	but	a	level	of	initiative	and	a	proactive	
attitude	will	need	to	be	demonstrated.	You	will	be	expected	to	apply	dressings,	place	IV	catheters	and	
be	an	expert	tick-picker!	
As	 hospital	 nurse,	 outside	 of	 CNVR	 programmes,	 you	will	 be	 expected	 to	work	 alongside	 the	 core	
team	 to	manage	all	 aspects	of	 the	daily	 running	of	 the	 clinic.	 This	will	 include	 administering	meds,	



assisting	with	 visits,	 cleaning,	 socializing	 and	 training	 puppies	 and	 adult	 dogs,	 triage	 of	 emergency	
patients	and	assisting	with	 surgeries.	Educating	 local	 vets	on	basic	 concepts,	 such	as	 scrubbing	and	
gloving,	may	also	be	required.	
	
What	do	we	need	from	you?	
	
We	need	a	can-do	attitude	at	all	times,	and	a	volunteer	who	is	able	to	go	with	the	flow.	The	charity	is	
relatively	new	and	so	the	volunteer	programme	is	not	fully	structured	as	it	is	in	other	charities.	What	
this	means	is	that	you	can	be	trailblazers	and	have	a	huge	input	into	building	something	great.	With	
us,	 you	 are	 not	 just	 a	 number-	 you	 are	 part	 of	 our	 founding	 story	 and,	 together,	 we	 can	 make	
something	really	unique.	We	need	team	players	that	are	willing	to	chip	 in	with	any	task	required	to	
achieve	successful	outcomes.	
We	do	insist	that	all	volunteers	have	a	full	course	of	rabies	vaccinations	prior	to	visiting	Sri	Lanka	and	
are	willing	to	embrace	the	culture	and	potentially	having	to	‘rough	it’	at	times.		
We	also	ask	all	volunteers	to	fundraise	for	the	charity	prior	to	arrival	and	we	recommend	a	target	of	
£350,	 although	 more	 would	 also	 be	 great!	 Examples	 of	 ways	 to	 raise	 money	 include	 bake	 sales,	
marathons,	dog	shows	and	quiz	nights.	Fundraising	packs	are	available	once	you	have	confirmed	your	
volunteer	stint	with	WECare.	
We	also	ask	that	all	volunteers	reserve	10kg	of	luggage	space	for	medical	products	and	approach	all	
reps	 in	 their	 area	 to	 request	 freebies,	 as	well	 as	 begging	bosses/practice	managers	 to	 throw	 some	
OOD	products	our	way!	
All	volunteers	on	short-term	stints	(minimum	stay	2	weeks)	will	be	required	to	fund	their	own	flights,	
accommodation	and	meals.	Accommodation	will	be	provided	for	those	staying	for	a	period	of	6	weeks	
or	longer.		
	
If	all	of	the	above	sounds	good	to	you,	then	do	get	the	ball	rolling	with	the	application	process.	We	
will	respond	to	your	initial	enquiry	within	5	working	days.		


